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Comments: I am writing to protest the proposed draft climbing management guidance that will ban or limit the use

of fixed anchors in Wilderness and non-wilderness areas.  Fixed anchors are not "installations" and have been

allowed in wilderness areas for over 60 years.  These fixed anchors are needed for safe climbing for hikers,

climbers and mountaineers.  Requiring replacement or new anchors to be under a Minimum Requirements

Analysis is unreasonable and will not allow for in the moment safety decisions, and will be a typical government

red tape process governed by unqualified and poorly trained personnel.  There is no adequate funding to support

this mandate and will lead to confusion, especially for non-wilderness applications.  Overall the proposed actions

will lead to serious safety concerns.  Instead of a ban, the USFS should consider issuance of reasonable

guidance or protocols that will protect sensitive areas while still allowing the safe use of fixed anchors.


